

University of Louisville Louisville, Kentucky

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

June 10, 1941

Dr. Fred W. Rankin Lexington Kentucky

Dear Dr. Rankin:

After being out of the state and mostly out of touch with all public announcements for nearly a week, I have returned to find that you have been named President-Elect of the American Medical Association.

Please accept my cordial congratulations and best wishes for your term, which judged by the experience of Dr. Abell will be a busy one.

Yours very truly,

R. A. Kent, President

RAK: vd